
   

 
 

As outlined in the attached Citation from the Georgia Lottery Corporation (“GLC”), you have been 
found in violation of one or more Laws or Rules related to Coin Operated Amusement Machines 

(“COAMs”).  An administrative hearing regarding this matter has been scheduled for 
 

___________________________ at 9:30 am at: 
 

The Office of State Administrative Hearings (“OSAH”) 
225 Peachtree Street NE, Suite 400 

Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
 

You will receive a formal “Notice of Hearing” directly from OSAH by mail.  Please follow the 
instructions on that Notice, and refer any questions about the hearing date and time to the Court at 

the listed contact information. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the Citation, the OSAH hearing process, the possible penalties, or 
the possibility of resolving this matter with a Consent Order agreed to between you and GLC, instead 
of a hearing, please contact COAM Attorney Chris Foss or COAM Attorney Justin D. Cotton by email.  

Be sure to include your License Number and phone number in the email, as well as the Citation 
number in the subject line of the email. 

 
                                             COAM Attorney Chris Foss: cfoss@galottery.org   
                                       COAM Attorney Justin D. Cotton: jcotton@galottery.org            
 

Important Reminder:  Unless you have settled your case prior to the hearing date, you must attend 
the hearing in person, as scheduled. 

 
Failure to respond to the Citation may result in additional penalties. 

 
Scan the below QR code to find the “COAM Laws, Rules & Regulations” noted in the Citation: 
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